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RECOMMENDATION:

Authorize the City Manager to execute an amendment to an existing pipeline
crossing agreement with Strong Capital I Funding, LP, for the purpose of installing
a natural gas pipeline; authorize payment to the Railroad Management Company,
LLC, agent for Strong Capital I Funding, LP, in an amount of $9,850; and consider
and accept Categorical Exemption Number CE-31-12. (Citywide)

DISCUSSION

The Long Beach Gas and Oil Department (LBGO) is actively engaged in natural gas
pipeline relocation work required for the construction of the Gerald Desmond
Replacement Bridge. The Los Angeles River pipeline crossing at 6th Street is the last
section of pipe to be installed to complete the project. The property on each side of the
Los Angeles River, at this location, is owned by Union Pacific Railroad Company
(UPRRC). The agreements for the existing pipeline crossings at these locations have
been assigned, by UPRRC, to Strong Capital I Funding, LP, under license. The UPRRC
property will be encroached upon by the installation of the pipeline across the Los Angeles
River and will be accomplished by boring under the riverbed at 6th Street, which will result
in significantly less maintenance than the old pipeline that was exposed and attached to a
bridge, as well as continuity of gas pressure to the southern section of the city. The
pipeline construction work to complete this relocation is part of Plans and Specifications
No. G-301 authorized by the City Council at its meeting on February 12, 2013. The City
will amend the existing pipeline crossing license agreement with Strong Capital I Funding,
LP, to allow the City to install its pipeline across property owned by UPRRC. LBGO will
be fully reimbursed by the Port of Long Beach.

In accordance with the California Environmental Quality Act, Categorical Exemption
Number CE-31-12 has been issued for this project.

This matter was reviewed by Deputy City Attorney Amy Webber on August 11, 2014, and
by Budget Management Officer Victoria Bell on August 12, 2014.
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TIMING CONSIDERATIONS

City Council action is requested on September 9, 2014, so that construction can begin in
November 2014, lasting through December 2014.

FISCAL IMPACT

The project amendment amount of $9,850 is being paid for by LBGO with reimbursement
from the Port of Long Beach. Sufficient appropriation is budgeted in the Gas Fund (EF 301)
in the Long Beach Gas and Oil Department (GO). The project will provide continued support
to our local economy by assisting in the preservation of four full-time employees residing in
Long Beach.

SUGGESTED ACTION:

Approve recommendation.

R7.spe tf"~"",,..j.IY.sU,bm.it~ted, .

~Jff'~%' '" .1-I ~~.~/ '/
C ISTOPH R J.t A~ R'. /
DIRECTOR OF LONG BEACH GAS AND OIL

CJG:SB
CCl 9-9-14 UPRRC Pipeline Crossing Amendment.Docx

APPROVED:

{ ATRICK H. WEST
CITY MANAGER


